
Shawnee Mission West High School

Email: jennifersilverstein@smsd.org
Website: https://smwest.smsd.org/
Location: 8800 West 85th Street, Overland Park, KS, USA
Phone: 913-993-7800

Facebook Twitter Instagram

TRANSLATE THIS NEWSLETTER

Did you know that Google will translate almost any document that is on your web browser. If you
are using Chrome as your web browser, you can 'right click' anywhere on this document and
choose a translation.
See images below.



Step 1
Right click on the page. Find in
the box command for
"TRANSLATE"

Step 2
Click translate and then the 3
dots to "CHOOSE ANOTHER
LANGUAGE" Step 3

Choose the language you
prefer and hit "DONE". The
document will now be in your
chosen language. It is not
perfect, but a fair
representatation.

Attendance

Please call the attendance hotline to report absences for your
student. If you are planning to pick your student up from school,
please allow 30 minutes for your call to be processed and for a
pass to be delivered.

913-993-7845

Please leave the name of your student and spell the last name. State the time in which you will
pick up your student and the reason for the absence. Thank you for your patience and cooperation.

Staff Directory

Please use this link to access the Staff Directory on our Webpage.

STAFF DIRECTORY

SM West Calendar

Please use this link for our SM West Calendar.

CALENDAR LINK

Athletic Webpage



Please use this link to access the SM West Athletic Webpage.

West Athletic Page

For the most up to date athletic schedule please use the
Sunflower League page.

Sunflower League Webpage

Bell Schedule
Below is an image of our SM West weekly bell schedule.

Occasionally, throughout the year, there might be changes in our
bell schedule. Days in which we host pep assemblies will have a
different schedule as well as during Finals.









Student Services News

Presidential Service Awards: April 1 is a hard deadline to have
your logs turned in for volunteer hours. Please be sure to use a log
that tracks hours, service categories, dates and name of activity.
These can be turned in to Mrs. Holmes in student services
anytime from now until April 1. Remember, this is not a required

school activity.
Real World Learning
I am delighted to inform you about the recent launch of KC Tech Council’s LEGiT (Leadership and
Empowerment for Girls in Tech) KC program. This program, backed by Meta and Panasonic among
other company partners, has been meticulously designed to empower and equip female-identifying
students entering their Junior (class of 2026) and Senior (class of 2025) years of high school with
comprehensive tech exposure, career pathway guidance, leadership opportunities and invaluable
mentorship.
Any girls interested can fill out the short application by April 15th, 2024. Previous technology
experience is not a prerequisite; rather, we’re simply looking for a genuine interest in exploring the
vast possibilities of a career in tech. For further information, please visit LEGiTKC.org.

Free community mental health forum for teens- https://www.eventbrite.com/e/lets-talk-a-
community-mental-health-forum-tickets-848660264697?aff=oddtdtcreator



PowerPrep is hosting an ACT Prep class at the Blue Valley School District's Hilltop Conference
Center. Thursday, June 6th from 8:30 am to 2:00 pm. Find more details:
http://actprep.info/kansascity. The early-bird price for this class is $90.
Attention Seniors and Families: There are three academic awards you could qualify for by the end
of 12th grade. We will post the list of students who have earned these awards this week. The list is
on the glass doors in front of the West Wardrobe display outside of Student Services. Please come
check the list if you think you have qualified for one of these awards. If you have any questions,
see Ms Heller in Student Services.

Descriptions of Awards: 1) President’s Award for Educational Excellence: These students have
maintained an unweighted grade point average of 3.5 throughout high school and received a score
at or above the 85th percentile rank on one or more of the ACT Reading section, ACT Math
section, or ACT Composite. 2) Fourth Year Academic Letter: These students met the criteria every
year to earn an academic letter. To meet this criteria students earned A’s in at least six classes
each semester with no grade lower than a B OR students earned a 4.0 grade point average with no
grade lower than a B in grades 9-11. These students completed the fall semester of their senior
year with a minimum of three A’s and no grade lower than a B OR a 4.0 grade point average with no
grade lower than a B. 3) Kansas Scholars Curriculum Recognition: These students have completed
the Kansas Board of Regents Kansas Scholars Curriculum which includes four years of English,
three years of Social Studies, four years of Math (Algebra I and higher), three years of Science
(Biology, Chemistry, Physics), and two years of the same World Language.

Looking for a Job? Check out the SMW Student Services Canvas page for a link to the Job Board.
The Job Board lists current positions available for our students as well as upcoming summer
positions (many summer positions start accepting applications now). While you are on the Student
Services Canvas page, check out all of the great information we have listed and linked! :)

-West Parents and Guardians: The Student Services Center has a resource page for you! If you
have concerns about your students' mental/emotional health, how to help with the college
application process, or questions about scholarship and financial aid, please visit
https://smsd.instructure.com/courses/22341 and scroll down the page to the Parent Guardian
Resources button.

-Scholarships:
Scholarships are now available to West Seniors! This list is updated throughout the school year,
and we recommend students check it on a regular basis.

-West students also have access to this link through the Student Services Canvas page.
If you have any questions, please contact Miss Allen, the College Adviser, at
AubreighAllen@smsd.org

-COLLEGE VISITS: Sign up in Student Services w/Ms. Allen, College Adviser
We have several college admissions representatives who come to our high school in person to
share information about their college. This link will lead you to a spreadsheet where new schools
are signing up daily.

PTSA - Volunteers needed for 2024-2025



West is looking for volunteers to fill open PTSA board and
committee positions for the 2024-25 school year. We meet only 4
times a year, so this will not be a big commitment, but has
impactful results. PTSA coordinates speakers for the general
meetings, staff appreciation meals, classroom grants, senior
scholarships and fundraisers to help pay for these things. Please
consider filling one of these positions:
West is looking for volunteers (parents, grandparents, teachers,
students, neighbors) to fill the following open PTSA board and
committee positions for the 2024-25 school year:

· VP of Membership – create membership form and advertise
· VP of Ways and Means – oversee fundraising

Yard Sign Committee
· VP of Communications – post events and fundraisers to social media

Signup Committee – create/coordinate signups for staff appreciation, nurse’s pantry,
concession volunteers, etc.

· Secretary – record and post meeting minutes
· Reflections and Citizenship committee – school liaison for this program
· Legislation – work with the SMAC Legislative position to help encourage awareness of current
legislation and how it affects SMSD.
· DEI advocate – work with the SMAC DEI position to help everyone in the school feel included,
respected and supported.

We would very much like to hear from you at smwestptsa@gmail.com







2nd Semester Transportation Payment

2nd Semester Transportation Payment

Dear Families,
This is a friendly reminder that 2nd semester bus fees are due.

Payment of $185/student can be made to DS Bus Lines through their website or in person at DS



Bus Lines, 5519 Merriam Dr., Merriam, KS 66203. If you have any questions please call DS Bus
Lines @ 913-384-1190.

Pago de transporte 2do semestre
Queridas familias,
Este es un recordatorio amistoso de que vencen las tarifas de autobús del segundo semestre.
El pago de $185 por estudiante se puede hacer en DS Bus Lines a través de su sitio en linea en
website o en persona en DS Bus Lines, 5519 Merriam Dr., Merriam, KS 66203. Si tiene alguna
pregunta, llame a DS Bus Lines al 913-384-1190.

Senior Information
Graduation for our Senior Class 2024 is right around the corner.
The most important task is for our seniors to make sure that they continue to stay focused and
apply themselves to classes so that the end of their year is successful and they earn each and
every credit.

Seniors have been given graduation information in October and again in January, but if parents
didn't see the handout, it is posted in the pdf below.

You may also visit our SM West website under the graduation tab for current information:
https://smwest.smsd.org/students/graduation
Or also under the Senior Information tab: https://smwest.smsd.org/students/senior-information



Many parents ask about when caps/gowns are delivered and also our "ticket" policy - - - the
answers are THERE!!!!!

If you have a senior that is interested in trying out to be a graduation speaker or a reader of the roll
during the ceremony, please encourage them to see Jennifer Silverstein or Mark Rabbitt.

Impt Dates Remember FY24.pdf

Download
210.9 KB

Are you looking for a way to support Prom this year? Join us at
Charlie’s Car Wash on 87th Street this whole week for car wash
fundraiser. View the flyer below and then use the barcode to scan at
Charlie’s Car Wash. Half of the proceeds will go straight into
making Prom memorable this year!”

West Reads
SM West is so very excited to share with our community our West
Reads selections.
Each week a different student that might represent one of our
clubs/organizations/teams here at West is asked to choose a
children's book to read aloud and be recorded. The recording is
shared with our elementary feeder schools. This is such a great
way to showcase some of the amazing leaders we have in our
community and I know the elementary students love seeing the

high schoolers sharing literature with them.

We are excited to continue partnering with YES! for West Reads Video. Mya Williams reads “Love
is Loud” by Diane Nash. This book represents the Read Across America theme, Celebrate Diversity.
Here is the Video!

The literary magazine is currently accepting written and 2D art from
our SM West Students. We will continue to accept submissions
through the end of the month. Thanks for supporting our student
artists!

https://docs.google.com/forms/u/0/d/e/1FAIpQLSdUixycwuCmUgJ
xDv5yfdgrSzBvGSwhQSZ7LEatyXHzJmonLA/viewform?
usp=send_form



A big Congratulations goes out to Madeline Ampleman, Alayna
Beck, Miles Cohen, and Samuel Wilson. This team competed in the
NASA Hunch Kwadropus Duster Robot Design and Prototyping
competition last semester in their Engineering Design and
Development class. The Suction Cup component of their project
has been chosen as a Finalist. This means they have the
opportunity to share your project with Johnson Space Center in
Huston, TX on April 17th, 2024. Another congratulations goes out
to this same group for also being named Semi-Finalists in their
Duster Arm and Mobility Arm components of the same project.

https://www.hunchdesign.com/2024-finalist-page.html
Thank you to everyone who took the time to give these students their time, resources, and support
with this project.



Phishing Alert -
Please be advised that we have received reports from families that
may have received a call from the "College Board". I direct your
attention to the information bellow:

I received a phone call from someone claiming to work for College Board, asking me to provide
personal information or purchase test prep. Is this legitimate?

No. College Board does not make unsolicited phone calls to students or families requesting
personal information such as credit card and social security numbers or selling test preparation
products. If you’ve received a call like this, it’s likely a scam.

Art Beat and PTSA Restaurant Night
Please view the images below. We hope that you will be able to
support our students showcasing their artwork as well as our
PTSA by dining out at Jefferson's on April 3rd. 15% of your sale
will go straight back to SM West PTSA.

Thank you.





District Performing Arts Newsletter

Great music is being made in our district! Check out the March
2024 Performing Arts Newsletter.

Great things are being taught!

Summer School Information
Our Summer School options are open at this time for you to start
the registration process. We have two different Google Forms, one
for Summer Academy (in person) and one for E-School (online).
This will give us information to start the enrollment process with
you and your student. However, the registration will not be
complete until we receive payment in full. You must register with us BEFORE May 31st.
Summer Academy (in person) at Shawnee MIssion North High School (7401 Johnson Drive,
Mission, KS) There is NO transportation offered. You will have to find your own way there.
E-School (online)
Please check in with your alpha assigned school counselor if you have any questions.
Laura Raney (A-E)
Kim Urenda (F-K)
Katy Reda (L-Q)
Jamie Heller (R-Z)



Tommie Davis (CAA & CTE)
Thank you!





Senior Banner Sale has begun

Now is the time to order your Senior their very own Graduation
Banner. Please view the image below or download and print the
PDF. Please follow directions for ordering and payment. This is a
PTSA/Senior Sizzle sponsored fundraiser and parent volunteers
collect the orders.

Thank you.



senior banner pdf.pdf

Download
330.0 KB

R&D Forum
More about the R&D Forum
Student Showcase:
The R&D Forum student showcase, with display-only and
competitive exhibits, will be held in April 2024. Students, families, and staff members are
encouraged to enter student-created projects, experiments, or art projects to share in this district-
wide event. All submissions must be registered; information on how to register can be found
online. The deadline to register for the showcase is Friday, March 29, 2024.
The SMSD community is invited to take part in this year’s 62nd R&D Forum by attending the
following events at the Center for Academic Achievement (CAA), 8200 W. 71st Street.
​​​​​​​SHOWCASE OPEN HOUSE RECEPTIONS
● 4 to 7 p.m. on Tuesday, April 23, 2024
● 4 to 7 p.m. on Wednesday, April 24, 2024
● 4 to 7 p.m. on Thursday, April 25, 2024
Entries will be on display at CAA, with a reception for all entrants and families. There will also be
music performances by student groups from across the district.
NEXT GREAT IDEA LIVE PITCH



Saturday, April 27, 2024:
Morning - Finalists will present their Next Great Idea to a panel of judges. Public voting will
follow the presentations.
Afternoon - Awards ceremony for Showcase Entries, Regnier Award winners, and the Next
Great Idea Pitch Competition award winners

About the R&D Forum
The Shawnee Mission Research and Development Forum celebrates its 62nd year in 2024. It is one
of the SMSD’s biggest student project showcases of the year!
Sincere appreciation is extended to the Regnier Family for 62 years of generous support for the
SMSD R&D Forum.
Click here for more information and contacts if you have additional questions.​​​​​​​

PROM

SM West Prom ticket sales have begun. Tickets may be
purchased by SM West Juniors and Seniors using the QR code
in the image below.
Please read the PDF below for more information on how to
purchase tickets.
If our Juniors and Seniors bring a guest that is NOT a current student at SM West then a guest
form must be complete and turned into Mrs. Silverstein in the front office by the Wednesday
before the Prom. Please read the directions very carefully. If a guest is a student at ANOTHER
school then the administrator from THEIR school needs to sign the form. If the guest is no
longer in school they must submit a copy of a picture ID.
Students may forward the GUEST FORM that is below as a PDF to their guest or they may pick
up a printed form in the front office.





Prom Ticket Sales Announcements - Google Docs.pdf

Download
475.9 KB

SMW Outside Guest Dance Contract - Google Docs.pdf

Download
157.6 KB

JAG-K
Take a look at our JAG-K newsletter!!!!!

https://sway.cloud.microsoft/Cx8BtOkiogwJaHEb?ref=Link.

From our SM West Nurse
Hearing Screenings for 10th graders will be rescheduled for after
Spring Break. Screenings will happen during English class on those
days. Please let us know if you have any questions.

Kim Tennissen Nurse
913-993-7816
kimberlytennissen@smsd.org
or
Amy Hall Nurse Aide
913-993-7960
amyhall356@smsd.org

Covid Guidelines and guidelines that apply to Influenza A & B.
Day 0: the 1st day of symptoms or test positive day
Counting from Day 0--a person is then out of school for 5 days.
Day 6—may return to school if no ongoing symptoms and no fever in the previous 24 hours.
Day 6-10—highly recommended and encouraged to mask.
Students do not need to stay home for exposure to Covid—only if they have symptoms or test
positive.

For more information you can refer to the following link:
https://www.smsd.org/about/departments/health-services/coronavirus-or-covid-19-information

Q ti ll 913 993 7960



Kim Tennissen, RN, FNP-BC
Shawnee Mission West Nurse
8800 West 85th Street
Overland Park, KS 66212
Phone: 913-993-7816
Fax: 913-993-1483
kimberlytennissen@smsd.org

We would like to invite you to join our group WHATSAPP SMW
Familias Hispanas to receive information from announcements and
events from SMW School.

Nos gustaría invitarlos a unirse a nuestro grupo de WHATSAPP
SWM Familias Hispanas para recibir información de anuncios y
eventos de Escuela SMW.

Follow this link to join my WhatsApp community:
https://chat.whatsapp.com/Kt2GKpwev7P0JyTFAN7Fmy



Bookkeeping News

FEE PAYMENT
REMINDER - Please check Skyward to see if your family still has a
balance for fees. We thank you for your prompt attention to pay
fees.

We strongly encourage and recommend our patrons pay fees online. Below is the link to pay for
fees:
https://www.smsd.org/families/pay-fees

Our office will be able to take walk-in payments during our normal business hours.
PDF's are linked below for an explanation of fees (English and Spanish version) please make sure
that all your fees are getting paid now.

The online fee payment portal can be found at
https://payments.efundsforschools.com/v3/districts/55790.

You can set up an account or pay as a guest using the student's ID number. There is a $3.00 fee to
pay on line. Or you can call us and pay over the phone, send a check or pay in person without
paying a fee

Families that qualify for free and reduced lunch can get a waiver for part of the school fees by
showing a copy of the Food Services letter to the Bookkeeper.
You can request a payment plan with the bookkeeper, Cristina Seyler at (913)993-7810 or
emailing Cristina at cristinaseyler@smsd.org .

Thank you.

Cristina Seyler
SM WEST HS Bookkeeper
8800 W 85th Street
Overland Park, KS 66212
913-993-7810

SAIL Tutoring Each Wednesday and Thursday after
school
Please remember to take advantage of our SAIL Tutoring Program.
What a great way to start off second semester on a positive track.
Who: Open to all students.
What: SAIL Tutoring is an after school tutoring program for all
students.
When: Wednesdays and Thursdays from 2:50-4:20pm (see Calendar below)
Where: The Cafeteria
Why: Providing space, time and adult support to catch up on work and support learning.
Additional Information: A meal is provided and there is a late bus after tutoring that will run along
87th Street only. Students must have a pass to get on the bus.













Viking Passport

Staff and Students are competing to complete their Viking Passport cards. Students and staff that
attend/participate in these events use their phone to scan a QR code. Prizes are awarded to
winners in the seminar and individual competitions. We hope that All of our students feel excited
to support our West teams, activities and clubs.

Inclement Weather Procedures
Please view the images below for an explanation of the Inclement
Weather Procedures for 2023-2024.

Be sure to watch local newscasts/broadcasts for announcements
of any closings that might occur during our winter months.

Inclement Weather Procedures 2023-2024
As the winter months approach, it is especially important for our community members to be aware
of inclement weather procedures and how to receive an alert if plans for building closures are
announced.
Procedures
If conditions make it necessary for SMSD to close schools, the district will implement one of
three plans: A, B, or C.

Inclement Weather Announcements
If plan A, B, or C is announced, this information will be shared broadly.
Staff and families can receive direct emails, texts, and voice messages.
Families can sign up to receive alerts in the manner that works best for them.
Click here for details on how to sign up for alerts.
Additional Resources:
The main page of the district website
Facebook
Twitter
Instagram
Local radio and television stations
24-hour information line at (913) 993-7380
No announcement will be made when schools are to remain open.
Procedimientos de Inclemencias Meteorológicas 2023-2024
A medida que se acercan los meses de invierno, es especialmente importante que los miembros
de nuestra comunidad estén al tanto de los procedimientos de inclemencias del tiempo y cómo
pueden ser alertados si se anuncian planes para el cierre de edificios.
Procedimientos
Si las condiciones hacen necesario que SMSD cierre las escuelas, el distrito implementará uno de
tres planes: A, B o C.

Anuncios de inclemencias del tiempo
Si se anuncia el plan A, B o C, esta información se compartirá ampliamente.
El personal y las familias pueden recibir correos electrónicos directos, mensajes de texto y
mensajes de voz.
Las familias pueden inscribirse para recibir alertas de la manera que mejor les convenga.



Haga clic aquí para obtener detalles sobre cómo registrarse para recibir alertas.
Recursos adicionales:
La página principal del sitio web del distrito
Facebook (en inglés)
Twitter
Instagram (en inglés)
Estaciones de radio y televisión locales
Línea de información las 24 horas al (913) 993-7380
No se hará ningún anuncio cuándo las escuelas permanezcan abiertas.



Food Services Reminder

Please continue to watch your students account balance used for
school lunches. Use the information below for directions on how to
add $ to your account.



District All-Star Award

2023-24 - Nominate an All Star for District Recognition
The Shawnee Mission School District is now seeking nominations
for the District's All Star Recognized. Take a moment to think
about either a certified teacher or a classified staff member that
shines at SM West. Use the form below if you would like to

nominate an SM WEST staff member.
https://forms.gle/SbCtgeAgYFJhApSj7
Thank you.

ATTENTION SENIORS
Your May 21st Graduation Day seems far away, but the time will
go by quickly. Here is a message that was sent to all senior
families.

Seniors and Families of Seniors

Graduation information was passed out to seniors on Oct. 3rd.

Please know that the only item that students must order is the cap/gown/tassel/stole unit. You DO
NOT need to purchase the Viking Package that is listed for the $266 or any of the other packages.
The only mandatory item is the cap/gown/tassel/stole unit which is listed for $30 and will have
t / hi i dd d t h k t



If you go to the Josten’s website and follow along the steps that are listed in the attachment you
can pick just the cap/gown unit. SEE ATTACHMENT

Please order before Oct. 18, 2023.

All cap/gown units will be delivered to SM West in May and will be distributed to students at the
graduation rehearsal the week before graduation.

Each senior also needs to complete this google form so that our Readers of the Roll at graduation
know what name to say and how to pronounce the name as students cross the stage. See link
below. Please have students complete this form.

https://forms.gle/Byi29bTjf1safyKeA

Thank you

Seniors y Familias de Seniors

La información de Graduación se distribuyó a los Estudiantes Seniors el 3 de Octubre.

Tenga en cuenta que el único artículo que los Estudiantes deben ordenar es el birrete / toga /
borla / estola. NO necesita comprar el paquete Viking que esta incluido por $ 266 o cualquiera de
los otros paquetes eso es opcional. El único artículo obligatorio es el birrete/ toga / borla / estola
que se incluye por $ 30 y se agregarán impuestos / y gastos de envío al finalizar la compra.

Si va al sitio Website de Josten y sigue los pasos que se incluyen en el archivo adjunto, puede
elegir sólo la unidad de toga / birrete. VER ANEXO

Haga su pedido antes del 18 de octubre del 2023.

Todas las unidades de toga y birrete se entregarán a SM West en Mayo y se distribuirán a los
Estudiantes en el ensayo de Graduación una semana antes de la Graduación.

Cada Estudiante Senior también necesita completar este formulario de Google para que nuestros
Lectores de la lista en la Graduación sepan qué nombre decir y cómo pronunciar el nombre
cuando los Estudiantes pasen al escenario. Vea el enlace a continuación. Por favor, pida a los
Estudiantes que completen este formulario.

https://forms.gle/Byi29bTjf1safyKeA

Gracias

Cap gown ordering with imageFY24.pdf

Download



518.0 KB

Josten website screen
Choose Shawnee Mission
West High School Choose Products for

Grad.

Shop All

Find Cap/Gown Unit Enter size Info and Order

Parking Permits
Sophomores, Juniors and Seniors are able to park on campus at
SM West. A parking permit must be purchased and a parking sticker
picked up from our Security personnel in the front entrance.
Parking is $50 for the year.
It is extremely important that students only park in assigned areas
for students, and not staff parking. Tickets will be assessed by our



security staff. All rules and regulations are listed with the parking application. See the PDF below.
Also included is a map of West parking.

PARKING PERMIT.pdf

Download
211.4 KB

Our Nurse's office needs your help

Please use the link below to sign up to donates items for our
nurse's pantry.

Thank you so very much for your help.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4AADA92BA13-smwnurses

Parents, don’t forget to join the Shawnee Mission West Booster
Club and purchase your Season Passes. Use your Season Pass to
get into all Shawnee Mission West regular season home football,
soccer, basketball and volleyball games while supporting all West
athletes, cheer and dance teams.
Use this Link for the Go. Fan page: https://gofan.co/event/1004910?
schoolId=KS18136

Spotlighters



If your student is involved in choir or is interested in being a part of
our Thespian troupe, then you will be interested in joining
Spotlighters. We have amazing talent here at West, and this
organization of parents and family members does all things to
support their performances and all their efforts.

It’s time to renew your Spotlighters membership for 2023-2024.
We’re looking forward to another great year of performing arts at Shawnee Mission West!
https://smwspotlighters.com/join-spotlighters/

MacBook/IT - Important
Many of our students were able to pick up their MacBooks during
our Early MacBook Rollout.' If you received your device on July
25th, then please make sure to set Chrome as your default
browser. Here is a link for instructions:

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1UCo7L5B9PwmqDECiLayyb7r965hd9M1WxJfgynQgWqU/ed
it?usp=sharing

Please make a diligent choice to take care of your MacBook each and everyday.

Cracked Screens
The screens to the new devices are very delicate. Please remind students not to pick up
the device by the screen and do not close the device with something in it.

Tech Resource Page
We have a Tech Resource Page that assist students with tech issues that arise. Please
bookmark this page. Link => https://sites.google.com/smsd.org/smwtechrescue/tech-
issue

ICT Updates

We want to remind you of a few things now that we are back in the swing of the school year:
1. Your MacBook must have the district issued case on it at all times. (Failure to have the cover

in place will result in confiscation of the MacBook.)
2. Please only carry your MacBook with the screen shut and with both hands to keep the

machine secure.
3. Do not ever pick up the MacBook by the screen. The LCD is very sensitive and the pressure of

your grip will break the screen.
4. Keyboard covers should not be used since non-Apple keyboard covers might be too large and

can put pressure on the screens and cause damage.
5. Please don’t leave your MacBook in a car overnight.
6. Needed programs can be found on Manager. You will not be able to download programs from

the App Store for use on these devices.
7. Downloading VPNs (Virtual Private Networks) or other programs that mask your device on the

network are a violation of the Responsible Use Policy you have agreed to. Use of these will
result in the confiscation of the MacBook and you may MacBook access for the
semester/school year for consistent violations.



8. Due to the MacBook refresh this summer and the cost of the new hardware, the replacement
device cost has gone up. Although, the charger cost has dropped. The incident fees have
stayed the same (fees reset in high school).

1. 1st Incident/Damaged Device fee: $100.00
2. 2nd Incident/Damaged Device fee: $150.00
3. 3rd and Subsequent Incident/Damage Device fee: Actual cost of repair/replacement or

$300.00 whichever is greater.
4. Apple MacBook Air M1 USB-C Cable Replacement - $19
5. Apple MacBook Air M1 Charger Replacement - $39
6. Apple MacBook Air M1 Adapter Set Replacement - $58
7. Apple MacBook Air M1 Replacement/Lost Device fee - $1,117.95

9. If you ever need help or support with your device, please review our Tech Rescue Page
(https://sites.google.com/smsd.org/smwtechrescue/tech-issues). If you are still experiencing
issues, then you can submit a Web Help Desk Ticket (https://support.smsd.org).

Please reach out if there are any questions or issues. We do work with students and families
through this process.

Below you will find some helpful images to assist with Skyward and Canvas.

Message from Food Service

Students are able to purchase breakfast and lunch prepared by our
food service staff. Students may also bring sack lunches from
home.

SM West does not allow for Door Dash deliveries or for fast food to
be delivered to students during the school day.

ONLY SENIORS are allowed to leave campus for lunch - WITH Parent Permission. More information
about this privilege will be communicated to seniors soon, but will not begin until potentially after
Labor Day.

2023-24 - Child Nutrition Program Meal Benefit Application
Families are encouraged to complete an application for meal benefits – free or reduced priced
meals – as part of the Online Verification. The link to the Child Nutrition Program Meal Benefit
Application is available on Skyward or the online application is on School Cafe. Families do need
to create a School Cafe account if they do not already have one - more information may be located
on the SMSD Food Service Free and Reduced web page. Contact the Food Service office by calling
913-993-9710 for questions on the meal benefit application.

Potential Benefits of Filling out the Application
Families, whose meal benefit application is approved for meal benefits, can receive a breakfast and
lunch at the free or reduced price – depending on their qualifying benefit.
Families who complete an application and qualify also generate additional state funds for our
schools.
Families who qualify for child nutrition meal benefits, may receive additional benefits such as
free/reduced instructional resource fees, transportation fees, and Pre-k enrollment.

Consent for Disclosure and Eligibility



Families are encouraged to complete a Consent for Disclosure form inSkyward which gives SMSD
Food Service permission to share a child’s eligibility status information with the programs families
designate on the consent form.
Families who are receiving certain types of state assistance, a meal benefit application may not be
necessary. If a family is directly certified for meal benefits due to state assistance, Food Service
will email a notification of eligibility. If you receive state assistance and have not received a
notification of eligibility, call the SMSD Food Service officebefore completing a meal program
application.
Families who are directly certified are encouraged to complete a Consent for Disclosure form in
Skyward which gives SMSD Food Service permission to share a child’s eligibility status
information with the programs families designate on the consent form.​​​​​​​

Thank you.



Transportation Update
ALL Students must be registered with DS Bus Lines in order to ride the bus.

Please note the following important information for 2023-24 busing:
Bus registration may be found at the following link: DS Bus Lines registration
2023-24 bus fees will remain the same as the prior year.

$185/ t / t d t $370/ / t d t



Any student attending their home school and living 2.5 miles or
more from the school qualifies for free busing. Registration is
required.
Students who qualify for the Child Nutrition Meal Benefits – free
and reduced priced meals may also qualify for free transportation,
and enroll to ride existing routes. When registering, please provide
a copy of the Child Nutrition Meal Benefits Eligibility letter to DS
Bus Lines to complete the enrollment process. SMSD families can
apply for Child Nutrition Meal Benefits after July 1st on School

Café - https://www.schoolcafe.com/SHAWNEEMISSION.
Transportation changes put in effect during the 2022-23 school year will remain in effect for
the 2023-24 school year. This includes limiting high school routes to students residing over
2.0 miles from their school.
Bus routes and stop locations will be determined based on those who register for busing. A
minimum number of registrations (50 paid) is required in order to offer a route.
Annual transportation registration is required for students to receive bus service.

For more information on Shawnee Mission School District transportation, please visit
https://www.smsd.org/families/transportation or call DS Bus Lines at 913-384-1190.

In the event there are times throughout the year when routes are running late and
notification is needed at the school and family level, we want to encourage you to sign up for
Textcaster notifications. We have previously pushed a number of communications about this to
families via school newsletters (with your assistance) as well as through district communications
reminding of the availability to sign up for text notifications when routes are running late or
compressed with other buses. We encourage you to also sign up to receive text notifications as it
is the fastest way to provide notice of any changes.
Sign up for notifications at the following link: https://my.textcaster.com/asa/2795 where you can
select the route numbers pertaining to your school (you may select multiple bus routes).
Additionally, we will do our best to provide you with updates as we receive them.

PTSA
The PTSA (Parent-Teacher-Student-Association) is an important
support system for our students and staff. Please consider
becoming a member of our PTSA. Dues go to support senior
scholarships, teacher grants for instructional support in the
classroom, teacher appreciation and much more.

Thank you to our PTSA for all of the wonderful things you have
been able to provide for our staff and our students.

PTSA Officers for 2023-2024 academic year:

Presidents - Erin VanDyke and Jean Baucom
Past President - Sean Campion
Membership - Michelle Morales
Secretary - Christina Middleton
Programs - Gwyn Dill
Treasurer - Darci Robinson



Ways & Means - Angie Gunion

Please view the attachment below so that you and your family can become members.
Thank you for your support.

PTSA Application 2023-2024[71].pdf
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